

2015-0038953POGibb

Nick Gibb MP Minister of State for Schools

Sanctuary Buildings, 20 Great Smith Street, Westminster, London, SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Dr Anthony Edkins Landau Forte College Fox Street Derby DE1 2LF

Dear Dr. Edkins,

September 2015

Thank you for your letter of 25 August, regarding the recent improvements in performance shown by the secondary academies run by the Landau Forte Charitable Trust.

I was pleased to read about the progress made by all of the academies (both primary and secondary) run by the Trust and I would like to congratulate you and all the staff, pupils and parents associated with the schools. The Government wants to ensure that every child gets the best start in life and I was delighted to read, therefore, that all of the academies run by the Landau Forte Charitable Trust are continually taking action to improve the teaching and achievement of their pupils

I wish all the pupils at your academies the very best in their future studies

Yours sincerely,

Nick Gibb MP